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QUESTIONS:

Subject: L& D Prenatal Records
I understand we now have a relationship with Rodney and Richter at their Nolensville Road location. I looked at the package they left in L&D. Only page 3- the flow sheet. Concern: This does meet Standard of Care for records to be kept in L& D.  Is there to be more to come?  

 

REPLY:
This is a good question posed by Harold, and a great opportunity for us to work together in the development of a mutually agreeable process for prenatal records. With regard to prenatal records being held in the hospital, there is no requirement that a physician maintain separate prenatal records in the hospital. However, it is a good idea, and Medicos provides such records to labor and delivery. Traditionally, community health centers have sent one set of records at about 34-36 weeks. On May 1, Medicos sent all records at 32-40 weeks with the plan to send additional records at the first of each month. Initially Medicos chose the flow sheet which includes G,P, EDD, and all prenatal labs. These are the items which are helpful to assessment when a patient comes to the hospital. 

 

Theoretically, physicians could send original copies of lab reports, family histories, and all previous clinic notes. New records could be sent every week as the patient makes additional office visits. But, this is not helpful to routine management and adds administrative cost without any benefit to the patient or to the physicians involved with care. This is more paper work than is necessary. 

 

The term "standard of care" suggests a legal need for additional paperwork, but the real issue is to agree upon a reasonable system of providing the most helpful amount of information for those patients most likely to arrive in labor or false labor. Usually this consists of lab work, gravida, para, hx Cesarean, and a summary of prenatal visits. All of this is on the submitted one page flow sheet, but the Medicos on call physician has immediate access to the database 24/7. This is a safety net for unlisted patients and/or missing information.

 

It will be easy to provide as much as consensus requires. Our goal is to demonstrate a collaboration which is high quality for the patients, educational for the program, and sustainable by family physicians in the community. Administrative complexities and unfounded anxieties have derailed previous collaborations. 

 

Let me know if you feel this is appropriate to discuss at a meeting. Your comments are appreciated.
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